



# Town of Carver, Board of Health

Posted in accordance with the Provisions of M.G.L. Chapter 30A, Section 20B

Board of Health meeting minutes for August 25, 2020, Carver Town Hall, Meeting Room 4

Attendees: Arthur Borden, Chairman; Eric Mueller, Member

Also Present: Kevin Forgue, Health Agent

Absent: Barry Callis, Member

Meeting called to order, by Mr. Borden, at 5:02 PM

# **Discussion:**

Covid-19 Update –

Mr. Forgue – Friday, I am meeting with the School Nurse and superintendent, Scott Knief. We will be going over the reopening plans. Last week, they put out guidance for various scenarios. Mr. Mueller – Any new cases? Mr. Forgue – No, It's been about 5 weeks! I met with Carol Mahoney, a nurse that is part of an elite group that will provide the same services as the VNA has providing. They are able to provide all of the same services. They were all part of the Covid hotels that were set up. If the Town hires them, there will be one nurse assigned to the Town. I spoke with Donna Forand and she indicated that the people that use these types of services are more comfortable with seeing the same person. I am not sure about what their fees will be. It is critical that we have someone in place for tracking. Our contract with the VNA goes through September.

EEE Update/Planning –

Mr. Forgue – We will probably be in the Critical Risk level until the first hard frost. Mr. Borden – I agree. Hard frost wasn't until November, last year. Did we get our Dusk to Dawn signs? Mr. Forgue – They are not ready yet, but soon.

Board of Health Website –

Mr. Forgue – I spoke with Jen. I would like to work with her with getting the information onto the website. There have been interviews to help us better assess staffing hours for Permitting. They may also be looking into getting a full time Building Inspector. If Jen gets reinstated to her old hours, there may be a need to get a few extra hours to work on the Board of Health website information.

It shouldn't be much, but it is needed. Mr. Mueller – On line permitting would be great too! Mr. Forgue – Board of Health is not in line for that yet. Mr. Mueller – In Kingston, I called for a permit, went to the Town Hall, staff came out for paperwork and returned a few minutes later with it all stamped and signed.

- Police Advisory Committee Nominee –
  Mr. Forgue Barry has been part of this; I don't know too much about it.
- Response/action regarding private wells at White Oak Condominium

Mr. Forgue – Glen was in the other day pulling permits for something else. He asked about this project and I reiterated that the Board was not in favor. Back in May, we had a discussion with the DEP attorneys. I will find my notes and reach out to the attorney's again. Mr. Mueller – He would need new plans and to go back through Planning Board, etc. Mr. Borden – His original plan was based on public water; now he is back to doing wells. Mr. Forgue – I will speak with the North Carver Water District Chair.

- Mr. Mueller Horse farm on Route 58. High manure odor coming from that area, that may need to be addressed.
- TDR –
  Mr. Borden We need a seat on the TDR Meeting with the Planning Board. Mr. Forgue will look into that.

# Other Business:

Minutes - July 21, 2020.

Motion to approve the meeting minutes for July 21, 2020, as written: Mr. Mueller Second: Mr. Borden

Discussion:

Approved: 2-0

# Correspondence:

# Next meeting date:

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 5:00 P.M.

Adjournment -

Motion to adjourn at 5:41 PM: Mr. Mueller Second: Mr. Borden Approved: 2-0